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Historic Preservation Board Meeting 
Minutes – February 5, 2019 

 
Present:  Ron Parron, Jody Motz, Troy Reynolds and Priscilla Mangnall   
Not Present:  Mikhail Blosser, Brandon Stam and Greg Gnesios 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Ron Parron at 4:08 pm at City Hall.   
 
1.  Introduction of New/Reappointed Members  
New member Priscilla Mangnall was introduced and it was noted that Troy Reynolds had 
been reappointed to a second term.  The other new member, Mikhail Blosser, was not 
in attendance. 
 
2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting 
Chair Parron asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the December 4, 2018 
meeting.  Troy Reynolds moved to approve the minutes as written.  Priscilla Mangnall 
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously by a vote of 4-0. 
 
3.  Review of the 2018 Annual Report 
The Board reviewed the report that had been developed by staff.  It was noted that a 
significant accomplishment was the designation of 2 new districts and 1 individual 
property. 
 
4.  Discussion of Goals/Activity Ideas for 2019 
 

• The Board will review drafts of proposed guidelines and standards for the Lincoln 
Park Historic District as available from the property owner committee. 

• There were no specific ideas for May activities for Historic Preservation Month.  
The 7th Street Historic District will not be hosting a walking tour in 2019 – the 
Board had assisted with the tour in 2018.  Kristen will still gather activities from 
other entities and send out a press release of those to help promote. 

• The Board would like to have History Colorado staff visit regarding the Certified 
Local Government process sometime during the year.  Other communities and 
neighborhood representatives should be invited to attend. 

• The Board would like to look into possibilities of historic information/photos 
being included in the 2020 City calendar.  Kristen will look into it and report back 
to the Board. 

• The Board indicated interest in assisting the Mantey Heights neighborhood with 
a potential district designation.  

• The Board will host a table again at the Community Street Event on October 19th.  
It was very successful in 2018. 

• Kristen presented the idea of the Board working with the City GIS division to 
develop a story map to replace the walking tour that had been developed many 
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years ago.  Kristen showed the Board some examples of story maps others have 
created.  The Board will continue to discuss as GIS puts together initial 
information.  Ron volunteered to assist with photographs if needed. 

• Most Endangered Places List – Priscilla mentioned an old house on south 9th 
Street but it may be too far gone already.  The Board will continue to discuss 
potential sites; nominations are due in August.   

 
5.  Other Discussion 
Kristen announced that beginning in March, the Board packet will arrive via a link to the 
City’s web site instead of email attachments.  Kristen will send the link when available.  
 
The Board suggested a future meeting be held at the Lincoln Park Golf Club to assess the 
possibility of a Historic Preservation Award for May.  Kristen will follow up with the 
Parks and Recreation Department.   
 
The Board decided to move the regular meeting time to 4:30 to better accommodate 
members’ schedules.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 pm. 


